From:

Sent: Monday, July 12, 2021 11:16 AM

To: Clerks Richmondhill <<u>clerks@richmondhill.ca</u>>; Sandra DeMaria <<u>sandra.demaria@richmondhill.ca</u>>

Subject: Comments on 9593 Bathurst St Project

Dear Richmond Hill City Planners,

I'm the owner of 3 Jodphur Lane, Richmond Hill. I received a notice from you that my neighbor 9593 Bathurst St is going to launch a new condo project and planning to share the same access with my community.

When I bought the house, it was mentioned that both the Hostel Lane and Jodphur Lane was sold as common elements to me, and it's our private road that we are paying monthly fees for that. But I have never been asked for the access from the Neuhaus Developments. They can't design to use our private road without our authorization and demolish our fence which is considered as our property. And they can't announce the project using our property without negotiation with us.

Wait for your response.

Best regards, Haohan Li Owner of 3 Jodphur Lane, Richmond Hill